BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

5.00pm on Wednesday 15 August, 2012

	Present
	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Cornick, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Spear and Bonds.



	PR/8/2012/13
	Apologies


	Cllr Mrs Chesters.

	PR/9/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	None received.



	PR/10/2012/13
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 6 June 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	PR/11/2012/13
	Schedule of maintenance and repair to council seats


	The Chairman requested if all Members had returned their survey forms of the council benches to the council offices.  The Parish Clerk reported that forms had been received back from Councillor Spear, Mrs Spear and Mrs Chesters.

Councillor Mrs Spear reported that the memorial seat in Knowle needed refurbishment and felt that this should be a priority as it is a memorial seat.  Councillor Spear also reported that the bench at Down Lane/Ash Road the vegetation needed cutting back, the Parish Clerk informed Members that this had already be carried out by the council staff.

Councillor Bonds arrived at 5.05pm.

Councillor Mrs Blackmore reported that there was no bench in Second Field Lane, the Parish Clerk informed Members that this bench had recently be refurbished and was now back at Second Field Lane.

There were also queries raised regarding Willoway Lane and Saunton Road, the Clerk would investigate these areas and report back to Members.

RECOMMENDED:  That the Councils maintenance and repair schedule for benches be updated.

(N/C)



	PR/12/2012/13
	Illingworth Shelter
	The Chairman requested if Councillor Bonds could give a brief review of each of the anti-vandle/recycled tiles that the council had samples of.  It was agreed that the Dynaslate tile and Ardesia Rec tile seemed to be the most suitable for the Illingworth Shelter roof. 

RESOLVED: That the Clerk provides a comparison study of the two tiles including costs to the next Additional Council meeting for consideration and approval.  Councillor Bonds volunteered to measure the size of the Illingworth Shelter roof so that costs could be obtained.

(N/C)


	PR/13/2012/13
	Green Audit of Council Office and Parish Hall
	The Clerk reported that the Devon Association of Renewable Energy (DARE) would carry out an assessment of the Council’s building but there would a fee required for this work.  A company called Green Deal Group had also approached the Council and would be willing to carry out a green assessment of the building free of charge.  

The Clerk further reported that the Council had entered a Eco Community of the Year 2012 competition and if successful it would win a eco-makeover worth up to £10,000.

RESOLVED:  That the Green Deal Group carries out a green assessment of the Council office and Parish Hall building.

(N/C)



	PR/14/2012/13


	Committee Four-Year Development Plan


	Maintenance Schedule of Parish owned seats, bins and bus shelters

Members requested if it would be possible to attach seagull flaps to the existing litterbins. The Parish Clerk reported that this had been investigated but if the Council were to alter the litterbins in anyway it would be liable for any future claims of public or employee liability.

Councillor Spear reported that the bin located on the pavement between CJ’s and the Braunton and District Museum had been photographed as overflowing.  This was common occurrence as the bin is well used and does not have the capacity for the amount of rubbish that it deposited in it.  The Parish Clerk reported that the bin is owned and maintained by the North Devon Council (NDC).   NDC currently have no funds available to replace the bin with a larger double bin, but they would not object if the Parish Council wishes to replace the existing bin with a larger bin.  The future maintenance and emptying of the new bin would need to be carried out by the Parish Council, but NDC would be willing to allow the Parish to retain the existing single bin to be located elsewhere in the village.

Members considered up dating and providing additional bins in the car park.  This area is well used all year round it was felt that it should have sufficient and tidy litterbins available.  It was noted that any improvements to litterbins within the area of the car park would be met out of the car park account.  It was also noted that Southsixteen had recently wrote to the Council offering to provide and sponsor additional litterbins in the village.

RECOMMENDED:  That 

the Clerk to investigate costs to provide a double bin with seagull flaps and bring back to the next Property Committee meeting for consideration.

the Clerk to contact Southsixteen and request if they still wish to sponsor additional litterbins in the village.

(N/C)




	
	The meeting closed at 6.00 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman


1
3

_1362489284.bin

